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5400-5500 E. Billings and 200-300 N. 55th Place Combine 
Neighborhood Watch Meeting

Neighborhood Watch Meetings 
Continue to Get Organized 

6000 - 6100 Blocks on Butte 
and 300 Block of  61st Street

by Kay Hawbaker
The fi rst meeting of the Butte Street Neighborhood Watch was held on 

Saturday afternoon, April 6, 2013, at the home of the Block Watch captain, Kay 
Hawbaker. It was a very warm afternoon, but that did not dampen the turnout. 
We had a wonderful potluck with Sloppy Joes and coleslaw plus many other 
excellent dishes to complete our dinner.  

Barbara Miller, the area coordinator, was there to welcome the block 
members to this new effort from the Maricopa County Sheriff’s Offi ce to 
involve neighbors to help prevent crime in the community.  She said that 
our job is to know each other, to be suspicious and alert, and to report 
activity which may be criminal in nature. 

Co-Captain, Diane Eklund told the people attending the gathering 
that she plans to have the next meeting in late October hoping that the 
majority of  winter residents would be able to attend.

Other areas of the country do Block Watch gatherings on the fi rst 
Tuesday of August during National Night Out.  That time of the year 
isn’t good for full-time residents of Arizona, as that is the warmest time 
of the  year.  Several individuals mentioned that they had lived in other 
areas that organized and that they were happy to sign up. So, whenever a 
neighborhood gets together, it is a good thing.  

 Decatur Street Gathers 
for Block Watch Meeting
by Becky DeFord

On March 23 the residents of the 62nd block of Decatur Street were 
invited to the home of Robert and Sue Burns for a pitch-in lunch and 
Block Watch Party Meeting.  This was the second meeting at the 
Bruce home and everyone is grateful for their generous hospitality in 
opening their home and hosting the event.

Dave DeFord, Block Watch Captain, was able to sign a very 
good majority of the residents on the block and look forward to 
more informative meetings.  We were very happy to have as guests 
Detective Sargeant Ben Armer from the Sheriff’s Department and 
Deputy Sheriff Jason Miller who serves our area.  They brought our 
attention to some of the methods people are scamming senior citizens 
and stealing identities.  In addition Sue’s son, John Burns, a private 
detective from Los Angeles, California,                                         added 
more information.  More of this type of information will be made 
available at future meetings throughout Dreamland.

 Neighbors Are Getting Acquainted 6200-6300 
Block of Duncan and 63rd Place

by Jean Hammil

HAPPY MOTHER'S DAY!

by Katie Senke
Our fi rst combined Neighborhood Watch Meeting was 

held Saturday, April 6, 2013, at the home of Rita (co-
captain) and Mack Komnick.  I’d like to give a big thank 
you to our hosts for their hospitality.  And thank you to all of 

our concerned neighbors who attended.
As our neighbors arrived we signed them in and gave 

them name tags.  I gave a brief talk about Neighborhood 
Watch and answered some important questions.  I would like 
to remind everyone in our community if you see something 
suspicious or out of the norm, please, please call 911.  Please 

do not try to handle the situation on your own.
We spent the rest of the afternoon enjoying the good 

food, talking, and meeting our neighbors.  As the party was 
coming to an end, it was suggested we get together again for 
a potluck.  Perhaps, we will get to know our neighbors so we 
don’t need to wear name badges.

The 6200-6300 block of Duncan 
Street Neighborhood Watch is off 
to a great start with out fi rst meeting 
held on Sunday, April 14, 2013 at the 
home of Barb Nelson.  A large group 
of neighbors attended and enjoyed 
having our neighbors from the end 
of 63rd Place join the Duncan Street 
“Gang”.  We all met NEW people 
and started getting acquainted.

A special thank you goes to 
Barbara Nelson for hostessing 
this event and serving numerous 
and delicious deserts which were 
enjoyed as we visited.

Thank you also to Ro-Ellen 
Shepard and Beverly Pasbrig 
who assisted loading attendance 
information into the computer and 
taking care of the invitations for 

this event.  Ro-Ellen’s daughter, 
Winona, designed and made a sign 
(for all of our activities) for the 
Duncan Street Neighbor Watch.

Barbara Miller, Neighborhood 
Co-coordinator for DVCC, gave a 
presentation on the Neighborhood 
Watch program’s organization, how 
it functions and several question/
answer items.  Thanks, Barb.

We were fortunate that Jean’s 
nephew, who has had twenty-
fi ve years of law enforcement 
experience, spoke on current 
crime trends, scams, fraud and 
identity theft.  He emphasized how 
important it is to have a Watch 
Program.  He was very honored 
to be invited to speak at our 
meeting.  He said, “This is the best 

thing neighbors can do make their 
neighborhood safe.”

We all are looking forward to 
our next “Get Together”.  We hope 
more of the 6200-6300 Duncan 
Street neighbors can attend so we 
all can get better acquainted.
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 The President’s Message
Given at the Swearing-in Ceremony April 1, 2013

By John P. Mathews

Thank you all for coming here on this beautiful spring 
day.  Thanks to our returning board members and our new 
members for your willingness to serve the citizens and 
neighbors of Dreamland Villa.

During the last few days of cooler weather two of my 
beautiful Bougainvillea plants in my front yard were hit hard 
and looked as dead as they could be.  We visited with our 
local nursery and were told to cut these bushes back almost 
to the ground if we hoped to save them.

As we completed this task I stood back and remembered 
these beautiful plants when their blooms made my yard look 
so nice, and it hurt to see two fi ve inch bare sticks poking up 
with only a hope in my heart that they might survive.  Days 
past and turned into weeks and my patience was running 
thin.  I was ready to buy new plants and start over, but my 
dear wife said, “Have patience.”

Then one day I was looking at these sticks and saw two 
tiny green leaves barely poking out of the ground.  My hope 
was strengthened that maybe, just maybe, my plants would 
survive and bloom again in this new day.

So it is with Dreamland Villa.  It has been through a cold 
snap and has been hit hard.  The treatment was a severe cut 
back, but we see today the new green leaves of hope bursting 
forth.  I salute “Red” and all those present and former Board 
members who served and gave their all during the diffi cult 
days.

But that is in the past and spring has come and with it a 
new beginning has arrived.   I accept the sacred trust of being 
your new president. I come with a renewed hope for better 

days. My hope is to encourage and embrace the thoughts and 
expectations of the citizens of this area and to work together 
with our current Board members to make Dreamland Villa 
the rosy community that existed in the dreams of our founder 
so many years ago.

To those who espouse only negative views and claim we 
are dead, I fi rmly reject such claims and boldly proclaim that 
not only are we alive but growing in a positive direction.  I 
am honored and look forward to serving together as a united 
Board to fi nd common ground to sink the roots of vitality 
into,  as we solve new challenges, and join hands to make 
progress to insure the value of our homes, and the beauty of 
our peaceful neighborhoods, now and into the future.

As you know, with life things keep evolving and changing.  
For example, of our twelve Board members volunteering to 
serve you today, seven live here year-round.  Because of this 
I am hopeful and will propose to our new Board, that we hold 
Board meetings and study sessions year round.  During the 
summer work doesn’t stop, and problems arise that need to 
be addressed.  We want the citizens of Dreamland Villa to 
know that your Board will be on the job.  At the same time, 
we want our kind friends on the Board who have summer 
responsibilities in other areas of the country to know that 
they will not be excluded from participation as the work 
moves on.  Through the use of E-mails and phones all Board 
members will be involved.  We want to be inclusive, not 
exclusive.

Now, to the community may I say that we need your 
infl uence.  We invite your participation and hope to see 
you at our open meetings.  The tradition of open meetings 
will continue.  We hope you have noticed already 
additional public notices on all bulletin boards around our 
site, including at our pools, announcing our study sessions 
and Board meetings.  Please come and add your support 
to our efforts.  And to those who are not paying their dues, 
we hope we can regain your trust so you will feel good 
in joining with us again.  We invite you back.  This is a 
great place to live and enjoy all that Dreamland Villa has 
to offer.

It would be my hope that someday our resident participation 
would be so great that our meetings might need to be held in 
Farnsworth Hall.  Thanks to the many volunteers who do so 
much for so many.  Too often your efforts go unrecognized, 
but it is because of you that we exist today!  Spring has come; 
new Board members are in position so let’s move forward 
with excitement and enthusiasm into the future of this new 
day for Dreamland Villa!  Thank you!

 Farnsworth Apartments 
Higley and University

by PJ O’Malley

 Dreamland Is Seeking More 
Block Watch Captains

Tables lined with pies and casseroles, steaming veggies, 
fruit plates and beverages galore. It was a bachelor’s dream 
come true--endless goodies to sample and slurp, a vast clutch 
of friendly neighbors I had never met, golden April weather, 
and a good reason to celebrate. This was Block Watch 2013 
on a recent Saturday at the Farnsworth Apartments, corner 
of Higley Road and University Drive.  What better way to 
launch a successful program of community security than 
by staging an ol’ fashioned potluck to bring out the best 
in unacquainted “pre-friends.”  So, we accomplished the fi rst 
goal of our Block Watch program, getting to know the guy/
gal next door for added safety and security.

At your next meeting of the program, I encourage you 
to get involved---you’ll be better for it, even if you’re not 
single, and the various dishes will be tastier, too!

by Barbara Miller
It is the goal of Dreamland 

Villa to have Block Watch 
represented on every street 
in the community.  However, 
in order to do that, residents 
have to volunteer to serve as a 
captain for your blocks.  The 
purpose of Neighborhood 
Watch/Block Watch is to 
help cut down on crime with 
neighbors looking out after 
each other.  It is not a diffi cult 
job to serve as a captain.  One 
must contact each resident on 
the block to have them sign 
up for Block Watch.  Then 
the neighbors must gather 
together twice a year to meet the requirement 
for the program.  

Katie Senke, co-coordinator, and Barbara 
Miller, coordinator of DV Neighborhood 
Watch, both commented, “It has been a 
wonderful experience and most exciting to 
see residents come together, meet, eat, and 

really get acquainted with one another.  This 
is nothing more than a win-win situation.  
We certainly hope more of our blocks will 
join this wonderful opportunity to make our 
community safer.”

If you are interested in serving as a captain, 
please contact either Katie (315-656-7879) 
or Barbara (396-6791) for more information.  

OPEN HOUSE FOR
ALL SINGLES OF

DREAMLAND VILLA
Saturday, May 11, 2013

2:00 to 4:00 PM
Read Hall

 Come and have refreshments 
with us and find out what the 

Singles Club is all about.
Ruth Mogen, President

985-6677
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News from the 
Librarian’s Desk

by Margie Gilbert
It is not yet offi cially summer, but it sure does feel that way, 

doesn’t it.  When the heat forces you to spend the afternoon 
indoors, be sure you have a book or two to curl up with while 
you sip on that iced tea or lemonade.  Our summer hours are 
now in effect.  The Dreamland Villa Library is now open 
only Wednesday mornings from 10:00 AM until Noon and 
the fi rst and third Saturday of each month from 10:00 AM 
until Noon.  Our volunteers will be very happy to see you.  

When you check out a book, you will also notice that the 
due date will be Wednesday, September 4th.  Please remember 
that you can only check out one newly purchased book (those 
on the shelf just behind the returns desk) at a time. This is 
to enable as many people as possible to read that new book 
in the two months before we put it in the regular collection 
where it is less visible. You may take as many romance as 
you like or several from the normal shelves.

We continue to receive many wonderful donations.  Thank 
you.  Our purchasing dollars are limited, so your donations 
help keep new titles in our collection.  If you do have new 
titles you would like to see added to our collection, please 
let us know by adding the title to our request list on the table 
where you sign in.

Barb Thacker, our head librarian, went shopping at the end 
of March, and here are the new titles: in the mystery section 
you will fi nd:  Clive Cussler’s Striker, JD Robb’s Calculated 
in Death, James Patterson’s Alex Cross Run, and Brad Thor’s 
Last Patriot.  New to the fi ction paperback section is Richard 
Paul Evans’ The Road to Grace.  Remember, one at a time.  

Have a safe and happy summer.  If you are leaving town 
for a few weeks, or a few months we wish you safe travels.  
Come back and visit us when you can.  We’ll be looking 
forward to seeing you.

Citizen Book Review
by Margie Gilbert

The End of the Road 
by Sue Henry

Sue Henry is one of several female mystery writers 
based in Alaska.  They have several things in common.  
The main characters (protagonists) in each book is female 
whether an active PI or the spouse or lover of an Alaska 
State Trooper, or just and interested, inquisitive lady who 
asks questions and gets involved in solving a mystery or 
crime.   Each author has a specifi c area in Alaska in which 
they center most of their stories.  The third thing they seem 
to share is the gift of describing the surroundings and 
incredible scenery with enough detail to make you feel as 
if you have been there.

The town of Homer, Alaska, is located at the head of 
a sand spit that goes several miles into Kachemak Bay.  
Homer is known as “the end of the road.”  The past few 
years Maxie McNabb has been spending winters in her 
motor home in the south 48. This year, however, she has 
decided she needs a winter at home. In this book, Maxie 
and her mini-dachshund “Stretch” take a walk on the spit 
one fall day and encounter a stranger.  As it begins to rain 
and blow, Maxie offers the stranger, John Walker, a ride 
back to town to The Driftwood Inn where he is staying.  
They discuss books and other things and Maxie invites 
John to a gathering at her home the following evening.  

The evening goes well with good food, fellowship, 
and books exchanged.  Monday  morning, books that 
a friend of Maxie’s had loaned John Walkerat the party 
were on her porch, with a note of thanks and farewell 
from John. She assumed he had left town on the bus as 
he had mentioned.  When she gets a call from the owner 
of the Driftwood Inn and is later transferred to a State 
trooper, she suspects he may have stolen goods, but when 
she gets there it seems to be she is part of a homicide 
investigation.  John Walker has been found dead in his 
bed, an apparent suicide. She has very little to tell the 
State Trooper, so is sent on her way.  

Running errands, the next day, Maxie returns the 
books John Walker had borrowed to her friend Lew and 
then goes to the local liquor store to replenish her supply 
which had been decimated by the party over the weekend.  
While there she stops at the whiskey display and the name 
Johnnie Walker jumped out at her.  Looking at the rest of 
the display she reads, Jack Daniels, Austin Nichols, and 
several other male names used as brands for whiskey. 

Solving this mystery involves a twisted tale of a long 
ago love triangle in far away New York City.  It also nearly 
gets Maxie killed, but her faithful Stretch and an on the 
ball State Trooper save her for more stories down the road.   

Probate Avoidance-Without A Trust-
New Arizona Laws-What  others don’t 
want you to know-Living Trusts-

Wills-Power of Attorney

Valdez Clean-Up & Tree Service
480.245.7132

Services Include

 Easy Cooking
Potato Soup (Another Great Potato 

Soup)
by Barbara Pipitt

7 ½ Cups water
8 tsp Chicken boullion or granules
2 – 8 oz Blocks of cream cheese
1 32 oz pkg Frozen southern style hash browns
1 cup Diced ham
½ cup Diced onion
1 ¼ tsp Dill weed
1 ¼ tsp Garlic powder
Salt To taste
Mix all ingredients except hash browns; bring to a slow 

boil, stirring often until cream cheese is melted.  Add hash 
browns and heat slowly to a boil.  Make sure hash browns 
are tender (done).

If you wish you may cook the hash browns in a little 
water so they are somewhat cooked before adding to the 
soup mixture.

 In and Around the Villa
by Mary Anne Glauner

Happy Mother’s Day to all the mothers, grandmothers, 
aunts, and sisters who will be celebrating this great day.  In 
1908, Woodrow Wilson dedicated the second Sunday of May 
to honor all mothers on Mother’s Day. When I was younger, I 
remember being told that fathers are the head of the family, but 
the mother was the heart!  And they do have very large hearts!
     For all you fi remen and fi remen wannabes were you aware 
there is a Firehouse Subs at Power and McKellips Roads.  
They have all sorts of memorabilia to make you feel like you 
are in a fi re station.  Check it out!  Remember when I wrote 
in January that Sweet Tomato had changed from an all you 
can eat buffet to a pay as you choose? Well, they listened to 
their customers and have changed back to the buffet again.   
However, I don’t believe they reduced their prices.  You can 
check it out.

Thank you to the out-going  members of the Board of 
Directors for the time you spent volunteering and doing your 
best to keep our Community Club the wonderful place we all 
enjoy.  At the same time we want to wish our new Board of 
Directors our continual support and thanks for giving of your 
time to make DVCC the happy place to live.

Welcome to the new Board of Directors of Help Services.  
If you have never availed yourself of the services offered 
at Help Services, you have no idea how lucky we are to 
have this wonderful service available to us.  If you need 
any type of medical equipment, it is available for free to all 
the residents of DVCC and Velda Rose.  If you had to buy 
this equipment, it would cost a lot of money.  Not only is 
the equipment available, but every piece has been cleaned 
and kept in good working order.  Thank you, Help Services 
Volunteers!

To those stragglers who have been here long enough to 
feel some of our heat have a safe journey to your summer 
destination.  However, this year everything seems to have 
bloomed earlier than normal, so you have smelled the orange 
blossoms and seen the cactus and jacarandas bloom.

Use a staple remover to save your fi ngernails when trying 
to add things to your key ring.

Fill a plastic water bottle a quarter of the way full and lie 
on the side and put into freezer.  This way when frozen you 
can fi ll with water and have ice cold water on the go.

Microwave an ear of corn.  When cooked, cut off ½” from 
bottom, carefully squeeze from the top and the cob will slide 
up and out of the peels without the hair, etc., ready to eat.

Use half of a pool noodle to protect your car door from 
slamming against the garage wall.  Just cut a noodle in half 
and attach it to the garage wall with glue, nails, or a staple 
gun.

Use a spring from an old pen to keep your charger cord 
from bending and breaking.  Just wrap it around the cord and 
slide against the charger.

Put a small glass of water in the microwave when you 
microwave your pizza to keep the crust from getting chewy 
or dried out.

Don’t burn yourself when lighting those candles with hard 
to reach wicks; light a stick of spaghetti and light the wick 
with it.

Drill holes in the bottom of your garbage cans to make 
it easier putting in & removing the bags much easier, no 
suction issues.

When heating leftovers, space out a circle in the middle of 
the food, it will heat up  more evenly.

Need a fl athead screwdriver?  Basic power plugs usually 
fi t medium and large-sized screws.

If you’re at a hotel and run out of USB ports, the TV 
usually has a USB port.

Help Services, Inc.
by Betty Mosier

We’ve had a few people say that they didn’t know we were 
here and wanted to see just what we had in our warehouse.  I 
asked if they had been reading their Citizen paper that is supplied 
them, where I write telling them some of the many things that we 
have at their disposal.  They usually say no.????  What a shame.  
How can you know what is going on around you if you don’t 
read the papers, which have so much information and good news 
about Dreamland Villa and Velda Rose in them, and all for free to 
all people, even the nonmembers.  The editor usually puts a little 
picture of something like wheelchairs, etc. to draw one’s attention 
to the article about Help Services which should help.

If you need a hospital bed (not electric, for insurance purposes) 
wheelchairs, walkers, commodes, crutches, stools for shower or 
bathtubs, and most anything else that you might need if you have 
had a stroke or are recuperating from an illness or operation is 
available here.  Everything is well cared for and clean when you 
get it.  We have a nice Hoveround power chair, like you see on 
TV.  It can be obtained for a reasonable donation.

We are at 5210 E. University next to the Gerber Furniture Store 
at Higley and University Drive.

We are so lucky to live in Arizona.  There is something blooming 
all year through and now more and more will be blooming: 
Saguaro Cactus, Bougainvillaeas, Mexican Bird of Paradise, 
which is so faithful and long lasting, the Palo Verde trees are so 
pretty with yellow and green and so many more pretty things.  
Not a lot of trees without leaves and looking dead all winter, like 
in the north and east.  If we get a few cloudy or rainy days we 
hear a lot of complaining, since we do have sunshine most days, 
and we do like to grumble.  We have some areas that have a lot of 
huge boulders, like in Texas Canyon, and I have never heard why 
they call it that, since it is not in Texas.  Does anyone know?  I felt 
like that when God made this world that he had all these boulders 
left over, so he just dumped them all together.  We have so many 
beautiful scenes, including all of these boulders and I love it all. 

We are completely funded by donations from the members 
of our two communities.  Please help support this vital service 
by sending your donation today to Help Services, Inc., 5210 E. 
University Drive, Mesa, AZ 85205.  Remember, your donation 
is tax deductible.

WE wish all of you a happy and healthy summer.

From the Ofϐice
by Jackie Young

As May gets underway, 
the offi ce begins its summer 
hours.  Irene and I are here 
to help you Monday through 
Friday from 8:00 AM to 
Noon.  One of our summer 
projects is upgrading the 
Dreamland Villa calendar 
to help smooth out the 
scheduling kinks.  Help us 
by making sure you let us 

know of any changes in your club or activities schedules.  
Our complete calendar will be available on the website 
at www.dreamlandvilla.org.  Did you know you can also 
read the Citizen on the website?  We’d love to have our 
winter visitors keep track of us while they are back in their 
summer homes.  As for what we will be up to, you will 
just have to stay tuned to see what our new Entertainment 
Committee has in store for us.  
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Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors Mee  ng
March 12, 2013

President Red Westall invited speakers to the microphone 
at the Open Forum.   Concerns were expressed about: 
Shuffl eboard courts being resurfaced, DVCC folks being 
informed about the lawsuit and subsequent status of DV, Help 
Services elections today, and the idea of helping neighbors 
with their yard work.

Red called the meeting to order and the Pledge of Allegiance 
was recited.   Andrea Hill, temporary secretary called roll.  
Present were: Red Westall, Doris Gruner, Steve Holleque, 
John Mathews, Frances Skaggs, Patricia Thorpe, Lyle Wood, 
Agnes Forsyth, Wendall Black and Larry Wilkens.

Thirty-three visitors were present.  
Frances moved to accept the Board Study Session Minutes 

from February 5.   John seconded and it carried.  There were 
a few corrections to the February 12 Board Minutes and 
John Mathews moved to accept them as changed.  Dodie 
seconded.  It carried.

Treasurer Report: Patty had given copies of the Financial 
Review/2012 Balance Sheet to the entire board for perusal.  
John moved to accept it and Larry seconded.  Patty will 
make copies available in the offi ce and post it on the bulletin 
board at Read Hall.

Administrative Services Manager Jackie Young reported 
2190 Membership cards have been issued and 383 Social Cards.  
Upcoming events in March are the Talent Show, Pancake 
Breakfast, Potluck, and Free concert for DVCC residents at the 
Farnsworth Band Shell on March 16th featuring the Dakota Kid.  
Harry Cole and the maintenance staff have done a great job 
juggling events and doing set up and tear downs.

Standing Committee Reports:
Maintenance and Pools: Steve Holleque reported that all 

fi lters, extinguishers, and smoke alarms have been checked 
for safety.  Weeds are being sprayed.  Timer on Read hot 
tub was replaced.   A young man was confronted swimming 
in the pool at 4:30 AM.  New tables are in place in Read 
Hall through an anonymous donation.  New chairs for the 
Ceramics Room have just arrived.  Many work orders have 
been completed and are on fi le in the maintenance offi ce.  
Read pool deck was power washed.  Bids are being sought 

for the roofs at Farnsworth Hall.  There are leaks in the lower 
roofs, especially above the kitchen. Lyle said the uneven 
sidewalk by John’s Villa will be replaced by April 1.   And it 
is likely a new extinguisher will be needed above the fryer in 
the restaurant.  Harry Cole volunteered to check into it.

Complaints: Gordon Watson reported there are still 11 
complaints open at the county from 2012.  In 2013, 19 
complaints were fi led and 12 remain open.  These complaints 
concerns things like boat trailers and cars parked on front 
yards and weeds.

Entertainment: Harry Cole reported the polka bands have 
been great for revenue and well attended.  He talked about 
the upcoming pancake breakfast and free Dakota Kid concert 
at the band shell at 6:30 with grilled meat and side dishes for 
$5 a person.  He thanked Donna Zurbay and Nydia Pobran 
for their volunteer help.  He is working on plans for the next 
season’s entertainment.

Library: Aggie turned in the library report for the last two 
months.  There were 67 volunteer hours worked in February.  
129 patrons borrowed 564 books.  It was reported over 75 
hours were volunteered.

Outdoor Activities: Ralph Shirey reported that participants 
in shuffl eboard and pickleball have been selling refreshments 
at the Farnsworth Hall activities.  Monies earned will help 
with maintenance and supplies.  A section of chain link 
fencing was installed at the pickle ball court to corral the 
balls.  Plans are in the works to buy lights so nighttime play 
can be enjoyed.

Nature Trail: Larry Wilkens said there will be another 
clean-up of the Nature Trail at 9:00 AM on March 13, 
beginning at 54th and the trail at 9:00 AM.   Donations have 
come in and are helpful.  An Eagle Scout will replace the 
wood on the six benches on the trail.

Welcoming Committee: Charles Dubbs said there will be 
a new member orientation at Read Hall on March 19 at 7:00 
PM.  Forty-three invitations were mailed out.  Anyone living 
in DV for over a year is certainly welcome to attend also.  
Activity chairpersons should call and sign up to speak if they 
wish but only have three minutes to talk about their activity.

Website:  Dorothy Randall encouraged residents to visit 
the DVCC web site during the summer months. 

Nominating Committee Report:  Dave Senke thanked the 
volunteers who helped with the nominations and elections.

Volunteers:  Donna Zurbay made 28 calls for the Nature 
Walk Clean up phase II.  Twenty-two calls for the Pancake 
breakfast, two for the Fashion Show, four for Farnsworth 
Entertainment.

Block Watch: Barb Miller reported the Block Watch 
program is going well.  There are 13 blocks in progress.  A 
captain is needed for any block that wishes to participate.  
Two meetings are required a year with 50% or more block 
residents in attendance. 

Old Business:  
Wording on the lettering for the Dreamland sign at Read: 

“55+ Community” a vote was called to buy letters not to 
exceed $500.  It did not pass.  Ralph Shirey will look into 
purchasing matching letters for the sign for reasonable rates.

The decision to spend $1,250 to resurface each of two or 
three shuffl eboard courts is still pending.

John Mathews reported thirteen persons have agreed to 
take the CPR Class at a cost of $20 per person.  It will be 
held at Read Hall on March 26, at 10:00 AM.

Aggie Forsyth moved to amend the Membership Rules and 
Regulations, Section 4 to read:  “All part time residents and 
the Owners of property which may be vacant or unattended 
for an extended period of time should have, for their own 
protection, the name and telephone number of their local 
property caretaker on fi le at the DVCC Offi ce.”  Frances 
Skaggs seconded it.  It carried.

Approval of December 31, 2012, Audit Report: Larry 
moved to accept it and John Mathews seconded it.  It passed.  

Frances Skaggs thanked Red Westall for the great job he 
did as President.  Red thanked everyone in return.

Barb Miller thanked Andrea Hill for the design cover for 
the new directory.  

Lyle Wood moved the meeting be adjourned.  John 
Mathews seconded.  It passed.

Recorded by Andrea Hill

Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of Directors Study Session
March 5, 2013

The Study Session was called to order 
by President Red Westall at 9:00 AM.   He 
reported the passing of Ross Farnsworth.  
It was suggested a fl oral bouquet or plant 
be sent to Mrs. Farnsworth and the fl ag be 
fl own at half-mast.  Photocopies of an article 
in the newspaper were passed around giving 
information about septic systems in Mesa 
being replaced by city sewer in the future.

Andrea Hill is still the temporary secretary.  
She called the roll.   Present were Wendall 
Black, Agnes Forsyth, Doris Gruner, Steve 
Holleque, John Mathews, Frances Skaggs, 
Patricia Thorpe, Jerald Westall, Larry 
Wilkens, and Lyle Wood.

Old Business:
Discussion about adding the words “55+ 

Senior Community” to the Dreamland sign 

was tabled for a future meeting since no 
action was taken on research. 

A line item was added to the budget to 
refl ect monies earned for the shuffl eboard 
courts.  Red said he would research the cost 
of 2 or 3 more courts being resurfaced, if the 
budget will allow it. 

There is a fi ve-foot trophy in the offi ce 
won by Dreamland’s Shuffl eboard Club.  
This traveling trophy had not been won by 
DVCC since 1968.

Dennis Zurbay reported on the completion 
of the audit. Dennis said a better term would 
be “fi nancial review.”   He thanked Lane Allen, 
Steve Dinsmore and Charles Dubbs for their 
help and expertise.  John Mathews moved to 
accept the report.  Motion was seconded.  It 
carried.  The fi ndings will be made available for 

the board and discussion at the next meeting. 
Larry Wilkens said the next Nature Trail 

clean-up will be Wednesday, March 13.  
Persons interesting in helping should meet at 
the trail next to 54th Street.

John Mathews reported sixteen persons 
are signed up for the CPR class so far.

New Business:
Aggie Forsyth led a discussion on changes 

to wording in the rules and regulations on 
page 12, item 6 dealing with penalties to 
homeowners who don’t comply.   It is no 
longer valid since the lawsuit judgment.   
She said she would rewrite the wording and 
present it to the Board for discussion and 
voting.  It was suggested a committee should 
be formed to thoroughly examine all the by-
laws, rules and regulations to bring them up 

to date and in compliance.
Larry Wilkens handed out a spreadsheet that 

showed his research for one year on energy usage 
for Dreamland, both gas and electric.  His goal is 
to fi nd areas where waste can be discovered and 
eliminated.  It was suggested SRP be asked to 
come and make an energy evaluation.

Patty Thorpe led a discussion on DVCC 
individual clubs that earn money and/or 
request funds from the board.   There will be 
guidelines discussed and drawn up to make 
it more equitable for all the clubs, not just a 
few. IRS-1099 forms will be sent to all the 
entertainers and clubs who earn money in 
the amount of $600 or more. 

Lyle Wood moved to adjourn the meeting.  
John Mathews seconded.  Motion carried.

Recorded by Andrea Hill

Dreamland Villa Community Club Board of 
Directors Session

March 5, 2013
At 10:20 AM the Open Session of the Board was called to 

order.  Andrea Hill, Temporary Secretary, called roll.  Present were 
the Wendell Black, Harry Cole, Daniel Collins, Charles Dubbs, 
Patricia Fender, Agnes Forsyth, John Mathews, George Sheppard, 
Patricia Thorpe, Gordon Watson, Larry Wilkens and Lyle Wood.  
These twelve members constitute the remaining board and the 
newly elected members.

Red Westall opened the fl oor for nominations for Board 
President.  

John Mathews was elected President and conducted the board 
elections during the remainder of the meeting.

Aggie was selected as Vice President.

Lyle Wood elected at Secretary.
The post of Assistant Secretary remains unfi lled.
Patty Thorpe was elected Treasurer with Charles Dubbs as 

Assistant Treasurer.
John handed out his new board agenda, “Things To Do.”  He 

would like to conduct a training session for the newly elected board 
members.

There will be a meeting on Monday, April 1, as per the by-laws, 
in order to swear in the new board and possibly include a social 
time. 

George moved to adjourn and Lyle seconded.  Vote carried.
Recorded by Andrea Hill

May Special

Not Valid with any other offer. Expires 5/31/13

$2 Off
Regular & 

Senior Haircut

*Valid Daily

Specializing in Men’s & Boy’s Cuts
All the Old-Fashioned Traditional Specials

Tony’s Real Barbershop
1121 S. Higley Rd. #103 480-807-1314

DVC
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Our team of experienced, professional agents at 

FARNSWORTH-RICKS MANAGEMENT AND REALTY 
are here for ALL your real estate needs...Come by and see us today!

Featured Dreamland Villa Listings:

Recent Sales by the agents at Farnsworth-Ricks:

We specialize in 55+ communities, so if you are interested in selling your home or 

purchasing a new one in Dreamland Villa or the surrounding area, we are here to help!

Information deemed accurate at the time of printing, but not guaranteed.

We have other listings and can show properties in all areas! 

Circle G Roofing

Get Ready For Monsoon Season, 
Free inspection and written report 

Foam It Today For A Better Tomorrow 

602-791-6415 OR 877-239-1274
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 “American”
DVCC March Talent Show

ENTERTAINMENT

by Alicia Short
Dreamland’s Got Talent…so it 

said on the program of the March 
20th DVCC residents Talent 
Show.  Ten acts were performed by 
citizens of Dreamland. 

First up on the program were 
Frank Walker and Donna Duffy 
with a song from the play/movie, 
Oklahoma, “People Will Say We’re 
In Love.” They were accompanied 
on the piano by Sylvia Klonglan. 
Next up Betty Maynard performed 

as funny and cute skit called, 
“Dreamland Hospital.”  Russell 
Mathias sang two old classical 
songs- one written in 1724 and 
one in 1835. Larry Ellar played his 
guitar and serenaded the audience 
with a number of Elvis Presley 
songs.  Closing the fi rst act was 
Sylvia Klonglan with a beautiful 
piano piece called, “Romance.”

The second act opened with a 
poem by Frank Walker – a story 
of Jonah and the Whale.  The 

ever talent show present and 
known, Dennis Zurbay, appeared 
in his white shiny Elvis costume 
to sing a few Elvis songs. Patty 
Thorpe and Richard Schlangehaft 
delighted the audience with a skit 
about a shotgun wedding to the 
tune of “Going to the Chapel.”  
Kelsey Daughtery serenaded the 
audience with tunes made popular 
by Engleburt Humperdinck, 
“So I’ll Sing You to Sleep After 
the Loving,”  “It’s Impossible” 

and “Lay Your Head Upon My 
Shoulder.”   Closing the show 
were the popular Dreamsteppers, 
DVCC’s own tap dancing ladies, 
who performed their tap dance to 
“If I Were a Bell.”  Deamsteppers 
are Nancy Cole, Lind Roujan, 
Kay Murphy, Sharon Straley, 
Betty Zachman, Linda Rippe, and 
Heidi Bonbright.  The fi nale of the 
afternoon had the entire audience 
singing along to “America the 
Beautiful
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ENTERTAINMENT
 Arizona Day Trip

Sea Life Arizona
by Alicia Short, photos by Glynn Short 

Are you a shark lover, an octopus admirer or a clownfi sh 
groupie?  Perhaps it’s the mysterious seahorse or the Smiling 
Cownosed Ray that you love the most.  Maybe you simply 
can’t decide!

At SEA LIFE Arizona you can make up your mind and see 
them all - from the curious and the rescued to the rare and the 
enigmatic. And you’ll be able to get closer to them than ever 
before.  --- so says the description of Sea Life Arizona on 

their website.  Sounded intriguing, so Glynn and I decided 
to check it out. 

Sea Life Arizona is located at the Arizona Mills Shopping 
Center on Priest and the I-60; a short 15-20 minute ride out 
I-60 heading west. 

Admission price for seniors is $15.50 each…which I 
thought was a little pricey for what you get.  Although what 
is there is really well done and very interesting. 

At the rock pool….this is where you get (a little) wet! You 
can check out what lives in the rock 
pools around our coast. Touch the 
start fi sh and sea urchins.  Not me!  
But the little girl who looked about 
two years old near us wasn’t afraid to. 

Each of the fi sh displays was 
themed and very cleverly done.  In 
the aquarium tanks we saw a couple 
of varieties of shark, one named 
Jr;  a Great Pacifi c Octopus named 
Loki, Angel Fish, jellyfi sh, lionfi sh, 
cowfi sh, clownfi sh, Clown Trigger 
Fish; fi sh, fi sh and more fi sh.  Sea 
turtles, sea star, seahorses, hermit 
crabs and a few varieties of rays 
were visible. Patty is the leader of the 
school of Rrys and they like to look at us.  There were even 
some fi sh who stared out at us too like we were the ones on 
display. 

There are a lot of educational things you can learn about 
the fi sh and sea creatures on display.  Did you know the male 

seahorses looks after the brood of babies in his pouch, so the 
female can start producing a new batch of eggs immediately, 
to increase the total number of young the pair creates? Did 
you know adult sea turtles can grow up to nearly 5 feet 
and 300 pounds!  Clownfi sh are beautiful little fi sh. They 

don’t like to stray too far from 
their home base – usually a sea 
anemone. They are also able to 
change sex, which the dominant 
male would normally do when 
(if) the female dies.  The blacktip 
reef shark is one of the few species 
that can leap completely out of the 
water. This phenomenon, which 
seems to have an explanation in 
the shark’s attempt to get rid of any 
parasites on their body, is called 
“breaching.” That’s just a taste of 
what you can learn at the Sea Life 
Arizona Aquarium. 

To learn more go to their website 
at www.visitsealife.com/Arizona. This is a great place to take 
your visiting grandchildren or great grandchildren.  Also at 
the mall is a beautiful carousel.  We took photos of it, too…
just might be inspiration for a painting.

 

FARNSWORTH 
 
 

Let Farnsworth help you with all of your Heating, Cooling & Plumbing needs.  
   A/C & Heating Service and Repairs  Water Heaters 
   New High Efficiency Installations   Duct Cleaning 
   Preventative Maintenance Programs  Free Estimates 
   All Manufactures      Financing O.A.C. 
  

Pre-Summer Special — 18 Point HVAC Inspection & Service $24.95 
Call Us Today 

(480) 282-8175 
www.farnsworthheatingandcooling.com  

ROC# 255855 & 265397 — Licensed, Bonded & Insured 
A Division of FarnsworthRealty & Management Co. 

Heating & Cooling 
A Trusted Name In The Valley For Over 50 Years 

(480) 282-8175 
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Wet Paint

CLUBS

by Alicia Short, photos by Glynn Short
Last month we showed photos of the 

1st place Fine Arts Show winners.  So this 
month it’s the 2nd place winners turn to be 
shown.  

Winners for this year are:  Beginner 
Category:  2nd place, “Cardinal,” by Marie 
Kline; in the Intermediate Category: 2nd 
Place to Andrea Hill, “Colorado Aspens”.  In 
the Advanced Oils Category the 2nd place 
winner is: “Oak Creek Canyon,” by Vivian 
Ward. 

In the Advanced Acrylics Category 2nd 
Place winner is “Dancing Queen,”  by Jill 
Holleque.  Advanced Watercolor Category 
2nd Place winner is “Iris Beauty,” by 

Jeannette Florom. Last in the Advanced 
Category is for mixed or other medium 
and 2nd place went to “Soft Summer,” by 
Jeannette Florom.  In the Semi-Pro category 
2nd place is: “Red Hibiscus,” by Alicia 
Short.

A special category for Portraits was also 
judged:  “Red Hat Vivian,” by Vivian Ward 
Golletz - 2nd place. But you can see all of 
the winners on the DVCC website at www.
dreamlandvilla.org

Since there are no more classes for the 
summer and not much news, the only thing 
we will have in the Citizen will be photos of 
the 3rd place and honorable mention winners 
in the June and perhaps July issues. 

Cardinal by Marie Kline

Oak Creek Canyon by Vivian Ward Red Hibiscus by Alicia Short.

Dancing Queen by Jill Holleque.

Red Hat Vivian,” by Vivian Ward Golletz

“Colorado Aspens by Andrea Hill

Soft Summer by Jeannette Florom Iris Beauty by Jeannette Florom
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Baltimore Street Care Home

For the past 10 years, the Baltimore Street Care Home 

has been very quietly giving warm, compassionate, 

quality care to seniors of East Mesa. We offer beautiful, 

large, fully furnished private rooms, with flat screen 

cable T.V.’s, wave sound systems, electric lift recliners, 

good food and much more. The Husband/Wife owner 

team [Cynthia and Martin Eddington] have a combined  

26 yrs. experience in the health care industry. Cynthia 

graduated from Southwestern University of the 

Philippines with a degree in “Doctor of Medicine” which 

has been proven to be very helpful in understanding 

complex medical conditions. Our home as well as our 3 

member live-in staff are fully state licensed to accept up 

to 6 clients, which enables us to give the proper 

attention as needed. We warmly welcome long term, 

short term, respite and hospice care. If you or someone 

you know may be in need of a service as ours, please 

feel free to request a showing of our home or a mailed 

brochure just by giving us a call anytime.

[480] 361-9007

5402 E. Baltimore St., Mesa, AZ 85205
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CLUBS

NEW HOMESITES & 4 NEW MODELS OPEN NOW!

Pursuant to fair Housing Amendment Acts of 1998, the housing at Farnsworth’s Sunland Springs Village is intended for occupancy by one person at least 55 years or older, per unit, although the occupants of a limited number of units may be between 45 and 55. Copyright © 2013 by Farnsworth’s Sunland Springs Village.

Customize Your Home.

Baseline/Signal Butte in Mesa

Hours:  Monday - Saturday: 9AM - 5:30PM 
Sunday: 11AM - 5PM

480 .422 .3592  
sunlandsprings.com

For over fifty years, Farnsworth Development has fine-tuned the art of allowing 

customers to design their home exactly the way they want it.  From moving walls 

to adding storage to re-designing kitchens, bathrooms, and laundry rooms  -  if you 

can dream it, we can build it.  After all, it’s your home.  

Building a home is full of decisions.
At Farnsworth’s Sunland Springs 

Village, we’ll help you with all of them 

because we believe your home should 

be exactly the way you want it. 

We offer a variety of customized 

options designed to allow you to build the home you have always wanted.  Knowing 

that not everyone has the same needs or tastes, we offer an array of options to fit 

your lifestyle.  Enlarge a room?  Rearrange your bathroom?  Add a golf cart garage?  

Not a problem.  Farnsworth has the expertise to not only handle your customization 

needs, but to do it at a price that is comfortably affordable.  Flexibility is a part of 

what makes a Farnsworth home so desirable.  So let Farnsworth make your dream 

home a reality, and start enjoying the finest active adult lifestyle around.

ONLY 9 TOWN HOMES REMAIN!
During May get a FREE APPLIANCE PACKAGE with the purchase of 

one of our popular town homes.  Package includes refrigerator, washer & dryer.

Photography Club
by Alicia Short, photos by club members

The Photography Club meets on the fi rst and 
third Mondays of the month; time is at 10:00 
AM in Read Hall.  Usually the fi rst Monday is 
a fi eld trip with showing of the photos on the 
third Monday. If interested, call Glynn Short; 
phone number is in the DVCC directory. 

FIRST PHOTOGRAPHY CLUB 
SHOW WINNERS

To continue our winners of the 
Photography Club’s 1st Annual Photography 
Show we are presenting a couple of 2nd place 
winners that didn’t make it into the last 
issue of the Citizen….Landscape category:  
Orest Pobran for “Crooked Trees.”  And in 
the Flowers, Plants, Trees category, Kay 

Zelko for “Apricot Brandy Trio.” 
APRIL FIELD TRIP
In April the club members had a fi eld trip 

to the Boyce Thompson Arboretum located 
east on I-60, only three miles from Superior.  
It was a great time to go as the spring fl owers 
were in bloom.  Hummingbirds, butterfl ies, 
and singing birds added to our photography 
opportunities.  The trails go on for over 
a mile or so although we didn’t walk the 
entire way this trip.  Attending were: Dee 
Fragomeni, Dave and Becky DeFord, John 
Aherns, Steve and Treasa Fox (our newest 
members), Kay Zelko, Janice and Milt Kane 
and Glynn and I.  The club then met on April 
15 to show results from the trip.

The Arboretum offers membership to couples 
for only $45 a year and with that you can go 
into the Arboretum free as often as you want.  
Discounts are given to members for classes…
some in photography, a gourd painting class and 
medicinal plants are in the offering. 

I was surprised there were so many people as 
I thought a lot of our winter visitors had left by 
this time.  As a group we also had a picnic and 
enjoyed the beautiful day in the picnic area. 

The next meeting dates are on May 6th  (with 
a fi eld trip somewhere) and 20th  to show photos 
from that trip. The club will shut down from 
June until September.   For information about 
the Photography Club, please contact Glynn 
Short; phone number is in the DVCC directory.  

Crooked Trees by Orest Pobran

Apache Leap by David DeFord

Alicia Short

Janice Kane

Steve or Treasa FoxCabin #2 by Glynn Short Steve or Treasa FoxWindmill by Becky DeFordApricot Brandy Trio by Kay Zelko
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CLUBS
Ceramic Chaos

by Teena Baker
April showers bring May fl owers.  Spring 

has arrived here in Ceramic Chaos.  Our 
people are busy doing  gnomes and frogs 
as well as horses and dragons.  Our winter 
friends have all gone home, the traffi c has 
slowed down, our restaurants aren’t as full,  
and our classes have a smaller attendance.  
Those of us who are here need to try to fi ll in 
some of our empty space. 

Carmen Malsonado painted “Babe” the 
pig over several weeks.  The picture does 
not do Babe justice.  Babe has curly hair, 
long eyelashes, moveable eyes and a ribbon 
around her tail.  If asked I’m sure Carmen 
would be pleased to present Babe to you for 
an introduction.  Carmen takes great pride 

and time with her pieces.  Her very fi rst piece 
was the great Statue of Liberty.  The overall 

piece stands almost 30 inches tall and was 
done in two separate pieces.  Carmen has 
been attending Ceramic Chaos for over two 
years and prior to that had never held a paint 
brush in her hand. 

Ceramic Chaos has a fair amount of 
empty bowls that need concerned sets of 
hands to design and paint.  We  have the 
brushes and glaze, stencils, and patterns, 
all you need to do is apply the paint. We 
also do the fi ring of the bowls.  Come in 
and  lend us your hands and see what you 
can do  We have 40 bowls completed with 
160 left to go.  We always have the coffee 
on and goodies.  Our ladies and gentlemen 
sure do know how to cook.

Ceramic Chaos  would like to say a big 

“THANK YOU” to everyone who has 
donated items to us, such as, greenware, 
bisque, brushes (new and used) paints and 
glazes to us. When we receive donations 
like these, we put the items in with our 
“share supplies/ brushes”.  These  are 
made available for our new members to 
use until they are able to purchase their 
own.  Ceramic Chaos also has other 
possibilities of donations being made to 
us before we close for the summer.  

Our luncheon date for May will be the 
15th  which is the third Wednesday of the 
month.  We will be going to the Cheesecake 
Factory at Superstition Spring Mall. There 
will be a sign up sheet in the classroom.  
Come join us.

Quilting Club
by Becky Lamson

Our picture this month is of a fi nished quilt.  
The hand pieced top was in our fabric closet 
waiting to be quilted. The quilt top’s donor is 
unknown .  Les Starks took on the quilting task 
and wanted the quilting to look hand stitched 
even though he was quilting it on the long arm 
machine.  He was successful in his endeavor 
and the quilt looks like it was handmade.  Our 
club now would like to fi nd out who pieced 
the quilt and donated it to our quilt club so 
that information can be documented on the 
quilts label.  If anyone knows anything about 
the quilt  please contact me at (480) 202-7003 
with the information.

We made a delivery of 22 quilts and 15 
pillow cases to Helen’s Hope Chest the 
last of March.  The told us the were out of 
pillowcases so during our second meeting  

in April we again will stitch up pillowcases 
which will be delivered soon.

We also delivered 26 quilts to the 
Veterans Hospital where they were greatly 
appreciated.

April 4th we had our quarterly business 
meeting. After the meeting we put together 
fabric kits for the pillowcases we would 
work on the following week.

We welcome your unused quilting fabric 
and batting.  You can contact the Quilt Club 
President  Becky Lamson at (480) 202-7003, 
and she will arrange a time to pick it up or 
you may drop it off during our weekly quilt 
meetings at Read Hall, Thursdays from 1:00-
3:00 PM.  New or prospective members are 
always welcome.  

Quilters’ quote of the month:  A bed 
without a quilt is like a sky without stars.

We Understand
the challenges of caring for a loved one 
with a memory disorder. The Summit at 
Sunland Springs was created because we 
have experienced this first hand. To make 
life easier for you and your loved one, we 
are happy to offer medical support services 
on-site, in addition to our 24/7 certified 
care staff.

Spring is in the air and so is our spring promo!  
Call for details: 480-359-3358

2415 S. Signal Butte Road 
Mesa, AZ  85209

Primary Care Physicians
Lab work
Geri-Psych Physicians and Counseling 
X-rays
Podiatry
Dentistry
Palliative and Hospice Services

Locally owned and operated
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Singles Club

Dreamland Tuesday Bowling League
CLUB/SPORTS

by Ray Zabel
The winner of the second half  “No 

Control” (Jim Brown, Rodney Baptista, 
Nancy Saathoff, Andrea Hill)  bowled the 
fi rst half winners  “Good Guys” (Harry & 
Nancy Cole, Bob & Betty Rodocker)  on 
March 27.  This was a close roll off with the 
each team winning a game.  The third game 
was very close until the last three frames and 
the “Good Guys” came out the winner. 

Our awards banquet was held at the Golden 
Corral on April 9 at 3:30 PM and there 
was one hundred of us participating which 
includes eating.  We started out electing 
offi cers. Harry Cole made the nomination 
motion to stick with those in offi ce and a 
loud roar with a second.  So another year for 
Ray Zabel, president, Wayne Brown, vice 
president, Jan Zabel, secretary, and Darlene 
Poynter, sunshine chairperson.  

We gave out $3200 to the twenty-one 
teams for wins and other stats as follows.    
There was payouts for eight places for High 
Team Series Handicap, High Team Game 
Handicap, Men’s High Series Handicap, 
Men’s High Game Handicap, Women’s High 
Series Handicap and Women’s High Game 
Handicap.  We also gave a prize for most 
improved, high average, and for perfect 

attendance.
The last bowling day we bowled three 

games of nine pin.  Each bowler put in $3.00.  
We had 28 winners and when bowling nine 
pin there is a lot going on.  We had Bob 
Morrow bowling a 300 game and Chuck 
Damert bowling 298.  Joyce Denhoff had a 
series of 754 and Julie Hyink also had 754.  
Bob Morrow had series of 816, Richard 
Arnold a series of 815.  

Bowling doesn’t stop; it keeps going every 
Tuesday at 12:30 PM until next November 
at AMF Bowling Alley on Southern and 
Gilbert.  This is individual bowling for three 
games handicap with a portion of the lineage 

being returned to many.  
Some splits that were picked up:
Ida Asher 6-7-10; Sue Barney 3-2; Jerry 

Brown 5-10, 4-9; Nancy Cole 4-5-7; Jack 
Cregar 4-5; Joyce Denhoff 6-7-10;  Avery 
Fitzgerald 3-6-7-10, 3-10; Dan Jenkins 2-7-
8; Joeann Moniz 3-10;Roy Pitts 5-8-10; Bob 
Rodocker 3-7; Coy Swanger 3-6-10-4; Colin 
Welsh 2-7;  Sharon Wise 5-10; Ray Zabel 
4-5. 

Below are some of the bowlers and their 
scores: 

Bafi a, Robert 201, 528, 190; Singleton 
Banks 187, 187, 189, 528;Rodney Baptista 
517, 182, 188, 524;  Sue Barney 181, 510; 
Norm Barney 172, 502, 188, 177, 203, 568; 
Andy Black 182, 190, 189, 532; Jim Brown 
223, 210, 587; Ken Cole 189, 517; Bob 
Conger 183, 227, 564; Steve Duncan 178, 
500x; Sylvia Fountain 181;Tim Goodwin 
189, 209, 185, 583, 194, 228, 190, 612;  
Avery Fitzgerald 183; Ulic Henehan 224, 
223, 211, 658, 221, 216, 632; Richard 
Holmquist 178, 213, 538; Nick Kuzmich 
202, 518; Bob Morrow 216, 540; Nancy 
Cole 204; Cole, Harry  192, 181, 517; Jack 
Cregar  1182, 213, 539, 198, 181, 537, 223, 
571;  Grande, Robert 202, 198, 204, 192, 
538;  Vonita Hinton 178, 183, 182;  Jenkins, 
Dan 184,517, 186, 198, 212, 596, 183, 245, 

565; Kloeckner, Chuck 208, 510;  Lower, 
Richard 224, 520; Pat Marzullo 186, 512, 
187, 214, 574; Roy Pitts 1196, 514x; Poynter, 
Russ  187, 184, 504, 183; Russ Poynter 188;  
Paul Rife 206, 552; Jerry Sarver 202x; Coy 
Swanger 183, 500, 208, 515, 190, 206, 564; 
Linda Sandell 240, 533;  Vickery, Joe 180, 
190, 509, 191, 194, 554x; Colin Walsh 188, 
226, 574, 183, 192, 208, 583, 182, 244, 198, 
624x;  Ray Zabel  185, 190, 521, 503x.

If you need more information, call Jan at 
480-396-4136. 

Computer Club
by Donna Hanson

By Lois DeLong
It was another busy month for the Singles 

Club.  Our  featured trip was a visit to the 
beautiful Japanese Friendship Garden in 
Phoenix.  This is an oasis in the heart of the 
city with gardens, ponds, stone footbridges 
and Japanese sculpture.   A very enjoyable 
and delightful visit. 

In April our quest for a variety of restaurants 
included  a hearty breakfast at the HenHouse, 
a tasty lunch at Christines, and a fi ne Italian 
dinner at Carrabas.  We also enjoyed our annual 

picnic at Red Mountain Park on a lovely, sunny 
day with good food and good company. 

Though some of us may leave Arizona 
for a few months, the Singles Club keeps 
going strong with lots of plans and activities 
ahead.  Our potluck will be on Tuesday, May 
7, at 6:00 PM at Read Hall.  Our meetings 
will be on Wednesday, May 8 and May 22, 
at 9:30 AM at Read Hall.  Come join us 
and see what’s coming up for the summer 
months.  For further information, contact 
Ruth Mogen, 985-6677.

We hope all our friends who left town had 
a good trip home as we will miss each of you.  
In the meantime, those of us who stay here in 
Arizona for the summer will keep busy with 
our activities.  Many classes will be slowing 
down, but we hope to keep a few things 
going. Computer problems seem to always 
pop up, and it is nice to have someone to 
converse with when they happen.  Bob O. 
plans to be here this summer to help others.

Several members attended the Computer 
Technology Conference held recently at Ft 
McDowell of which I am sure they learned 
much while there.  It is always interesting 
when you can get information from the 
many professionals at those meetings..  

It is amazing to hear and read about all 
the new technologies coming up.  Even 

though we hesitate to consider some of it, 
we fi nd we eventually get involved and 
enjoy it.  Those of us learning about the 
IPAD and all of its capabilities know there 
is so much more to learn. The best thing is 
we can help each other and that is what our 
club is all about.     

For those remaining in the area, you can 
check the calendar, which is posted on the 
door of Room 9 for any classes that will 
continue until further notice.  Also a calendar 
will be available at the main offi ce.

Since we all love to eat, we will continue the 
brunch on the third Thursday of each month at 
the Golden Corral.  Come around 10:30 AM 
and enjoy the food and conversations.

Wherever you may be, do enjoy yourselves 
and your friends.

 Thank You, Dreamland Senior 
Bowling Group

We, Jan & Ray Zabel, want to thank the 
Dreamland Senior Bowling Group for their 
loving and caring appreciation they have 
shown to us. We can not thank you all enough 
for the gift of hugs and kisses along with the 

gift cards.  It is so easy to work with such 
wonderful people which is seen in the joy 
and laughter we see every Tuesday.  Over 
the past twelve years we have made such 
wonderful friends.  Again, we thank you all.

 Hiking Group News
by Jill Holleque

Be sure to check the October Citizen 
for up-coming hikes for the 2013-2014 
season from our new hike leaders, 
Andrea Hill and Ward Jennings.  Ward 
and Andrea are avid hikers with a wealth 
of experience, and we can look forward 
to some new and exciting hikes.  They 
also plan to have weekly hikes instead of 
every two weeks.  

“I became the hike organizer in 

November 2009 and 
have been gratifi ed 
by the support of the 

wonderful people who 
participated and helped 

make our Dreamland 
Villa Hiking Group a 

success.  I look forward 
to continuing hiking 

with you all next 
season.”
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SPORTS
Dreamland Villa Ladies Golf League

by Kay Hawbaker
 The League’s last outing was held on March 28, 2013;  a 

“ Best Ball Round” after members enjoyed coffee provided 
by Jean’s Isty Betsy Diner.  Burdell Tatman again brought 
“Pigs in a Blanket” and Jackie Rensel brought breakfast egg 
muffi ns made for the occasion.  The luncheon followed at 
11:30 at Jean’s Itsy Bitsy Diner, then members moved to 
Read Hall for the Award Presentations.  It was arranged by  
Burdell Tatman and Kay Hawbaker brought a desert.  The 
presentation and food were greatly appreciated.

After desert, Audrey Dahlman distributed the Birdie 
pins.  Birdies for the season went to: Jen Prest, Mary Kirk, 

Jackie Rensel,  Marie Litchenberg, Dolly Gleason and Mona 
Barringer.

Winners of the February Tournament 
Club Championship: (Low Gross) Dolly Gleason
President’s Cup: (Low net) Carol Hiles
Flight #1
Low Gross: 1st: Mona Beringer, 2nd: Marie Litchenberg, 

and 3rd :Elizabeth Oja
Low Net: 1st: Jackie Rensel, 2nd: Lynette Heffron, and 

3rd: Ruth Cline
Putts:  1st: Dolly Gleason, 2nd: Mona Beringer, and 3rd: 

Carol Hiles (no photo)

Flight #2
Low Gross:  1st: Burdell Tatman, 2nd: Linda Bilodeau, 

and 3rd: Jen Prest
Low Net: 1st: Nancy Coghlin, 2nd: Carrel Breeding, and 

3rd: Audrey Dahlman
Putts: 1st:  Burdell Tatman/Linda Bilodeau, 2nd: Jen Prest, 

and 
3rd: Lois Delong (no photo)                                                                                                                   
The fi rst outing of the 2013 fall season is a best ball round 

with members meeting at 8:00 AM for donuts and coffee 
on the 7th of November which is the fi rst Thursday in the 
month. The fi rst meeting of the season will be on November 
14th, the following Thursday.  Hope to see you all then.  

Dolly Gleason

Carol HilesFlight 2 Low Net Winners Flight 2 Low Gross Winners

Flight 1 Low Gross Winners

Flight 1 Low Net Winners
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Dreamland Villa Men’s Golf League
by Ray Zabel

The winter season is over and we will miss those we 
call snow birds.  When you see those we soon have called 
friends, real golf friends leave for their home golf courses 
we lose a lot.   Next October we will see them come to our 
God country for another season of all types of things to do 
including golf.

On March 20 we played a scramble and the winner was 
(Gary Goetsch, Al Gerholdt, Ralph Hvidsten, Bob Perry) 
with a score of 16.50.  There was a tie for second (Ray Zabel, 
Paul Rife, Richard Arnold, Ulic Henehan) and (Dick Wiland, 
Dick Larson, Jim Lasee, Leo Brosden) with a score of 17.  

The  middle of April we started  teeing off at 7:00 AM 
rather than 11:00 AM on our usual Monday and Wednesday.  
We still have our pot game on Friday at 7:00 AM.

Our last banquet of the winter season was March 28 at 
Read Hall at 5:00 PM.  We had the Pledge Allegiance, sang 
God Bless America with great voices.  Dale Tatman gave the 
treasurer’s report.  The conclusion of the report was we will 
make it thru the summer and start our winter season with 
money in the bank.

Next the trophies for Club tournament were given to 
Freddie Vincent Flight III,  Jim Lawler Flight II,  Richard 
Avant Flight I and the Club Champion Ulic Henehan.  The 
Flight IV winner Darryl Willert  was back in Wisconsin.

The 50/50 drawing was won by Emmet Wenzel and Jim 
Lawler.

There was ten more drawings with winners as follows:Tom 
Lilje, Scott Wood, Tod Clark, Steve Holleque, Dale Tatman, 
Gary Goetsch who won twice, Jim Lawler, Glenn DeSmith 
and Garv Dollman).

We lined up for our meal of (roll, roast beef, turkey, 
mashed potatoes, two types of gravy, green beans, corn, 
cranberry sauce, apple cobbler with whipped cream).  Lots 
of food which was delicious.

We voted to have two or three banquets and the decision 
was two.  Our next meeting will be at Golden Corral next 
October

Some of the scores for last month:

Richard Avant 36, 35; Jean Besaw 33; Rich Barreau 38, 39; 
Mark Boehmer 40, 39, 39; Leo Broden 40; Jan Bruinooge 35; 
Harry Cole 39; Tod Clark 37; Jim Lasee 41, 42, Gary Goetsch 
37, 34, 36; Ulic Henehan 31, 34, 31;Ralph Hvidstan 38; Steve  
Holleque 41; John Duffy 40, 43; Al Gerholdt 43; Calvin Marks 
43; Jim McCann 36; Larry Waterstradt  33, 35, 31; Dick Larson 
40, 40; Tom Lilje 39, Jim Lawler 38, 39, 39;  Calvin Marks 39; 

Gary O’blenness 39, 39, 37; Art O’keefe 40; Bob Perry 40, 39, 
40;  Norm Scoville 37, 38, 37;  Bill Bjorklund  38; Dale Tatman 
37; Mike Tacket 36, 37, 39, 38; Gordon Vine 39; Freddie 
Vincent 38; Dick Wiland 40 ; Ray Zabel 38.

If you have any questions, please call Larry Waterstradt 
(480-894-1645) president or Dale Tatman (480-981-1645) 
treasurer.
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 2013       May       2013
    1 2 3 4

 5 6 7 8 9 10 11

MAY WEEKLY ACTIVITES

 12 13 14 15 16 17 18

 19 20 21 22 23 24 25

 26 27 28 29 30 31

 SUNDAY MONDAY TUESDAY WEDNESDAY THURSDAY FRIDAY SATURDAY

 SUNDAY PM MONDAY PM TUESDAY PM WEDNESDAY PM THURSDAY PM FRIDAY PM SATURDAY PM

 SUNDAY AM MONDAY AM TUESDAY AM WEDNESDAY AM THURSDAY AM FRIDAY AM SATURDAY AM

Worship on the Days of your 
choice

DREAMLAND VILLA COMMUNITY CLUB, INC
320 N. 55th Place, Mesa, AZ 85205

Tel: 480-832-3461 • Fax: 480-832-7585
Website: www.dreamlandvilla.org

Maranatha Church F

STAFF
Jackie Young, Administrative Services Manager
Irene Nissen, Receptionist/Secretary
Brian Stanfi ll, Maintenance Foreman

BOARD OF DIRECTORS
President John Mathews Wendell Black George Sheppard
Vice President Aggie Forsyth           Gordon Watson Daniel Collins
Secretary Lyle Wood Doris Gruner Larry Wilkins
Treasurer Patty Thorpe Harry Cole 
Assistant Treasurer Charles Dubbs Patricia Fender

Calendar notices or dates are the 
responsibility of the leaders of each group.  

Deadline notice is due to the office by the 5th 
of each month.

8:00 Pickleball R
       Lapidary R-6
8:30     Aqua R
9:00 Ceramics R-7

1:00 Hand and Foot R
 Ceramics R-7
7:00 Cribbage R

8:00 Pickle ball R
          Lapidary R-6
8:30 Aqua R
9:00 Ceramics R-7
 Help Services H-S
 Woodshop R-10 
 Call for Appt

1:30 Wood Carving R-2
  Ceramics R-7
6:00 Texas Hold-Em R-3
7:30 Pickle Ball R

8:00 Pickleball R
 Lapidary R-6
8:30    Aqua  
 R
9:00 Help Services H-S
 Woodshop R-10 
 Call for Appt
 Ceramics R-7
10:00 Library R

1:00 Ceramics R-7
 Whist & Euchre R
7:00 Bridge R
   

8:00   Lapidary R-6
9:00 Help Services H-S
 Woodshop R-10 
 Call for Appt.
 Computer Club R-9

1:00 Woodshop R-10 
 Call for Appt
 Quilters R
7:30    Pickle Ball R

8:00  Pickleball R
 Lapidary R-6
 Help Service H-S
 Woodshop R-10
 Call for Appt
8:30 Aqua R
11:00 Poker R-8

1:00 Canasta R
 Bridge R
 Woodshop R-10
 Call for Appt
 7:00 “500” R

9:00 Help Services H-S
  Q&A  
 Computer Club R-9
10:00 Library R
 1st & 3rd Saturday

7:00 Pinochle R

9:00 Computer Club F

10:00 Photography R-9 
  

9:00 Study Session R

6:00 Singles Potluck R

9:30 Singles Meeting R 7:30 Coffee Social R

9:00 Board Meeting R

Farnsworth Pool Closed 10:00 Photography R-9 9:30 Singles Meeting R 7:30 Coffee Social R

Read Pool Closed Happy Memorial Day
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THE HISTORIC MINING CAMP RESTAURANT
presents

“Hello Arizona”
An Old West Luncheon & Dinner Show featuring
THE AMAZING MCNASTY BROTHERS
AAAAAAAAAA
TTTTTTTTT

Mining Camp Restaurant
480-982-3181

www.MiningCampRestaurant.com
Apache Junction, Arizona

Show Times:
Monday Thru Friday:

Seating At 11am & 1:30pm For lunch
4pm & 6:30pm For Dinner

Saturday:
Lunch Seating At 11am & 1:30pm

Reservations Required!

You will be treated to our  
famous family style menu:
Lunch Menu:  Roast chicken with Dressing, 
Roast Sirloin of Beef & all the Fixin’s
Dinner Menu:  Our World Famous BBQ 
Beef Ribs, Roast Chicken & Dressing, Oven 
Baked Ham & all the Fixin’s

Per Adult:   
Lunch $18 or Dinner $20
Kids 1-12 years:   
Lunch $9 or Dinner $10
Kids 1 year & Under Free!
Prices Include Meal & Show!
(Tax and Tip Not Included.)

READER NOTICE: 
UNDER ARIZONA LAW, 
ALL RESIDENTIAL AND 

COMMERCIAL CONTRACTORS 
ARE REQUIRED TO BE 

LICENSED BY THE STATE 
UNLESS THEY FALL UNDER THE 
HANDYMAN EXEMPTION FOR 
PROJECTS WHICH REQUIRE 
NO BUILDING PERMIT AND 

ARE LESS THAN $1000 FOR THE 
TOTAL CONTRACT PRICE. IN 
ADDITION, HOMEOWNERS 

USING LICENSED RESIDENTIAL 
CONTRACTORS MAY HAVE 

ACCESS TO THE RESIDENTIAL 
CONTRACTORS RECOVERY 

FUND IF THE CONTRACTOR IS 
UNABLE AND/OR UNWILLING 

TO PERFORM THE JOB AND 
IF ALTERNATIVE DISPUTE 
RESOLUTIONS AVAILABLE 

THROUGH THE REGISTRAR 
ARE UNSUCCESSFUL. FOR 
M ORE INFORMATION OR 
TO VERIFY THE LICENSE 
STATUS OF AN ARIZONA 

CONTRACTOR, CALL (602) 542-
1525, (888) 271-9286 (TOLL-FREE 
OUTSIDE MARICOPA COUNTY) 

OR VISIT WWW.RC.STATE.
AZ.US.

Classified Ads
Cost for a 

classified ad is 
$15 for 30 words 

or less.  Add a 
box for only $3.

Ads are to be 
submitted in 
writing via 
e-mail, fax,

or U.S. mail.
ads@millermediaservices.com

Mail to: PO Box 
31533, Mesa, AZ 

85275
Fax: 480-347-9167 or 

Questions call: 

480-361-4431

Cleaning Services

CARPET CLEANING 
Fast Drying and Residue 

Free! Much Better Than 
Steam!

Vac, pre-treat, scrub, 
thoroughly clean, rinse and 
vac. Open areas Only $15 
to $20 per room!  Owner/
operator 30+ yrs. Dennis 
Coats 480-354-0866.

Carpet Cleaning, Tile 
Cleaning, Upholstery and 

Windows. A Rated and 
Super Service Award Winner 

on Angie’s List.  IICRC 
Certifi ed Firm.  Color Stain 
Sealing Specialist (Grout).  
Visit our website at www.
NoahsRestorationServices.
com or call (480) 671-6624 
for pricing and scheduling. 

Mention Promo Code: 
Winter for 10% off! 

Windows Squeegee Clean: 
No puddles-no mess-24 
hr service. You will be 

delighted-guaranteed. We 
clean sun screens, rain 

gutters, ceiling fans, light 
fi xtures & more. We repair/
replace sun screens and do 
power washing. Call Rich 

480-205-2082.

House Cleaning & 
Windows Honest, 

dependable and reasonable. 
10+ years experience. Ref. 

Roxie 964-0922.

Health Services

Certifi ed Nursing Assistant 
Honest, dependable and 

reasonable. 10 years 
experience, CPR, First Aide, 

fi nger print. Ref. Sarah 
480-228-2256.

Home Services

Andy’s Handyman Service
Fast, Friendly, Dependable, 

No Job Too Small. Plumbing, 
electrical, interior painting, 

doors, locks, fi xtures, 
drywall, stucco, masonry, 
concrete, fencing. For free 

estimate call 602-828-0245. 
Bonded and Insured.

Ludwig Handyman 
Old-Fashioned German 

Craftsmanship. Over 
20 years experience-

Carpentry, Plumbing, Dry 
Wall, Roofi ng, General 

Repairs. Swimming Pool 
Maintenance, Cleaning and 
Repair. 480-288-1685; cell 

480-225-8793.

Call “Jerry” at 
Altech Home Repairs 
for carpentry, plumbing, 

electrical, drywall & painting, 
plus garage organizing. 38 

years experience, reasonable 
rates. Call for details on other 

handyman services. 
480-245-0840 or 

480-233-7831 Sunland 
Village resident.

Jay W. Birt Handyman 
Service Ret. Gen. Contractor. 

Master craftsman, 40 yrs. 
Kitchen & bath remodeling. 

Carpentry, electric, plumbing, 
door installation and repair. 
Appliance-installation. Free 

estimates. HM: 480-373-0125 
CELL: 623-256-0002.

B&B Maintenance Repair 
More than just a Handyman! 
Residential & Commercial. 

Electrical, Plumbing, 
General Maintenance, 

Interior Painting, Ceiling 
Fans, Security Lighting & 

Doors, Carpentry, Hot Water 
Tanks, Drip and Sprinkler 
Systems and Evaporative 

Coolers. Affordable, License 
ROC #198734 and Insured. 

Mesa resident over 30 
years experience. Work 

guaranteed, friendly, clean 
and professional Call Buddy 

at 480-352-9677. Small 
Jobs Welcome. Call with 

questions about your type of 
small repairs that you’re not 

sure of. 

No worries!! Top quality 
construction, remodel & 

decorative concrete coatings. 
No job too small. Free 

estimates. We are Dreamland 
residents, here to help you!! 
Carl & Kathy Miller, bonded 
& insured. 480-832-3211 or 

970-481-6365.

Home Remodeling and 
Rain Gutter Specialist
AZ Rooms, Dual Pane, 
Replacement Windows,

Aluminum & Vinyl 
Siding & Trim, Seamless 

Raingutters-30colors. 
Very Reliable-Licensed 

& Bonded. LIC #114475 
George – 480-820-8711 We 

love small jobs.

Mazon’s Air Conditioning 
& Heating Service Only 

$18.95 for a complete A/C 
system check-up. Includes 
20 point check plus service 

complete unit. Expert 
service and repairs or unit 
replacement. Licensed & 
Bonded. 480-966-7794 or 

602-579-1012.

Mazon’s Plumbing Expert 
service and repairs. Free 
water heater inspections. 

All plumbing repairs. Sewer 
and drains unclogged. Water 

heaters, faucets, garbage 
disposals, toilets, water leaks. 

Licensed & Bonded. 480-
966-7794 or 602-579-1012.

Epoxy Coatings-Garage, 
Patio & Driveway. We 

apply NEW coatings and 
FIX existing ones. Don’t 
live with UGLY concrete! 

Flagstone & Acid Stain 
Coatings too.  A+ BBB 

Member. Family Owned & 
Operated since 2001. www.
amazoncoatings.com Free 
Estimate 480-890-1141.

Cowboy Concrete Driveways, 
patios, walks, room additions 
& repairs. Also block walls & 
gates, planters, stucco, pavers. 

Demo/Removal/Replace 
cracked up driveways & walks 
with regular concrete, stamp 

or color concrete. Also replace 
old wood 2x4s in concrete 

driveways with concrete. Call 
Allen 480-228-0834. Not a 

licensed contractor.

Manufacturers Direct Pricing 
and Installation; Serving 

the Valley since 1985. Call 
Arizona Energy Products for 

your FREE ESTIMATE: 
623-434-3777 or 

480-898-3777 (Valley 
Wide). Visit our website at 

AZEnergy.com

Pain  ng

MCCARTY PAINTING 
SERVICES. Professional 

quality work with outstanding 
customer satisfaction since 
1984. Trust your interior 
or exterior painting needs 

to someone who cares. 
Free Estimates and Color 
Consultation. Call Loren, 
owner at 480-985-2754 or 
602-397-0158. Licensed-

Bonded-Insured. Your 
satisfaction begins with our 

integrity.

ACN Painting LLC Interior/
Exterior, powerwashing, 

drywall, stucco, wood satin, 
lacquer, cabinet refi nishing, 
elastic roof and pool deck 

coatings, specialty fi nishes, 
and much more! Licensed, 
bonded and insured. ROC 

261302. Call for a free 
estimate! 602-769-1870 
www.acnpaintingllc.com

C&D Painting, Inc. Repaint 
Specialist. Interior/Exterior. 
Painting, Powerwashing. We 
have all referrals and we also 

have customer satisfaction! We 
are licensed, bonded, insured. 

Please call 480-641-7974.

Landscaping

Jarrett Landscape Service 
Rock Landscaping, Re-
rocking, Restoration, 

Landscape, Remodeling, 
Planting, Trimming, 

Cleanups, Cactus & Tree 
Removal, Stump Removal, 
Irrigation Systems, Hauling, 

etc. Reliable Friendly 
Service. Licensed-Bonded-
Insured. R.O.C. # 216520 
Call Gary 982-5623. Free 

price quotes. Superb cleanup 
at every job.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing in 
complete desert landscape 
and sprinkler install/repair, 

trimming, blowing, removal, 
rock, lighting. Low Prices 

for Seniors. Accredited 
member of The Better 

Business Bureau. Perfect 
record with the Arizona 
Registrar of Contractors. 

Arizona License #243110. 
Bonded & Insured.

Free estimates: 480-380-9966 

Urgent Affordable Tree and 
Total Clean-up Service: We 
do all trees, trim, removal, 

prune, top, shape, haul away, 
clean-up, weeds, anything. 
You name it! Do it today! 

Vuna 480-600-7357.

Valdez Cleanup and 
Tree Service 480-245-
7132. Services include 

yard cleanup, tree topping 
& pruning, trimming or 

removal, stump grinding, 
spread rock, trash removal. 

Affordable rates. Free 
Estimates. All Work 

Guaranteed.

One Stop Landscaping & 
Handyman Lic, Bonded, Ins. 

Over 15 years experience. Free 
Estimate. We do it all. There 
is no job too small or too big. 

Residential, Commercial. 
Bi-Weekly, Monthly services. 

480-643-9434.

Landscapes of Paradise for 
all your landscape installation 

needs. We specialize in 
pavers, bbqs, block bench 

seats, irrigation, rock, plants, 
trees, turf, boulders and more. 
Call Anthony today for a free 

estimate 480-282-7441.

Sprinkler Repair 

Full Service Irrigation 
Repair and Installation 
Drip system specialists, 

valves, timers, leaks, 
seasonal system checks, 2 

year warranty, free estimates. 
ROC#243662. Licensed-
Bonded-Insured. www.
ifi xsprinklers.com Mike

480-233-1009.

Designing Arizona 
Landscape Specializing 
in all phases of Sprinkler 

Repair, PVC, Drip 
Systems, Trouble Shooting. 

Low prices for Seniors. 
Accredited member of The 

Better Business Bureau.  
Perfect record with the 
Arizona Registrar of 

Contractors. Arizona License 
#243110. Bonded & Insured. 

Free Estimates: 
480-380-9966.  

Miscellaneous

A+ Computer Services. PC/
Wireless Network Setup, 
Troubleshooting/Fix, PC 
Optimization/Clean-up, 

Virus and Spyware Removal, 
Tutoring-Windows, iPad, 

iPhone, etc. Very Reasonable 
Rates. A+ Certifi ed PC 
Technician. Call Marc

480-277-1313.

Auto Glass Replacement/
Repair

We come to you! We deal 
with the insurance. We are a 
family owned company from 

Mesa for 13 years. Call
480-737-9249 to get started.

MARY KAY...The best in 
skin care. Are you looking 
for a dependable, friendly 
consultant that delivers for 
free! Call 480-699-6679, 

e-mail PeneMathisonmk4u@
Mary Kay.com or check out 
my website MaryKay.com/
penemathisonmk4u. “You 

will love the way you look!”  
Pene Mathison, Independent 

Beauty Consultant.

Diversity Singles Club (age 
60 plus) meets Mondays, 8 
a.m. at the Golden Corral in 
Mesa for breakfast. Weekly 

activities. Newcomers 
welcome!
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To find out more visit:  www.ZoundsHearing.com

Scottsdale
480-751-1361

Old Town Scottsdale
480-389-3015

Phoenix-West
602-903-3053
Phoenix - Central
602-652-2028
Paradise Valley
602-714-2740

Sun City West/Surprise
623-565-9884
Sun City
623-565-9024
Tempe
480-751-1382
Sun Lakes/
Chandler
480-374-1883

  • Never miss a moment with 18 hour rechargeable batteries and 
     charging station*  

  •
     90% reduced background noise

  •

  •

*Offer good on Clareza 16 Zounds Hearing aids. Limit one remote and charger per customer. (1)$1000 minimum purchase, 25% down payment and 48 months financing on approved 
credit.  Present this ad at Zounds Hearing Center. Expires 6/07/13. Not valid with other offers. At participating locations only. Void where prohibited. © 2013 Zounds Hearing, Inc.

ayment and 48 months financing on approved

Call today for a 
FREE hearing exam& test drive!

Kate had a number of problems with her 
expensive, regular technology hearing aids. Even 
though they cost thousands of dollars, they still 
didn’t help her hear well in a noisy environment. 
Kate needed an aid that would reduce the 
background noise while enhancing the volume. 
Sam developed two technologies, one that can 
tell the difference from a human sound and other 
sounds, like wind and tires; another technology 

that created a cone of listening in front of the 
wearer. The combination eliminates up to 90% of 
unwanted noise, enhancing the voice. This made 
a huge impact on Kate’s life. To Sam’s dismay, 
Kate went on a date. She came home very 
excited, not about the boy, but because when 
the boy asked her what the waitress had said, 
she was able to tell him. Sam was so thankful 
that he could give this to her.

Zounds Founder and 
CEO Sam Thomasson 
with his daughter 
Kate.

“I can’t hear in a noisy environment”
“My hearing aids whistle and squeal”

“I cannot hear soft syllables and sounds”
“I have to replace the batteries all the time” is the Answer!

®
Does Your Hearing Aid Solve These Problems?

World’s Most Advanced Hearing Technology
57 exclusive patents, found only in Zounds Hearing Aids

16 ®

$999
HEARING AIDS

Per Aid!
or just $21 per month (1)

*

Best Hearing Aids.  Lowest Prices.  Period.

Factory Direct 
Pricing!

PLUS!  FREE Batteries for life* PLUS!  FREE Charging Station*  PLUS!  FREE Remote Control*

$2000 Savings Per Aid!  (MSRP $2999)

Power Road Plaza at Power & Via Rossmoor
801 S. Power Rd., Mesa 85206Mesa (480) 648-2020 
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Sam Thomasson, father and engineer, promised his hearing impaired daughter Kate, 
that he would solve her hearing aid issues and build her a superior hearing aid.  
57 patents later, this simple promise has revolutionized an industry.

16


